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BSEP PLANNING & OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MINUTES 

February 12, 2013 

 Malcolm X School Library 

1731 Prince St., Berkeley 

 
P&O Committee Members Present: 

Amelia Archer, Berkeley High Keira Armstrong, Washington (Co-Rep) Jennifer Braun, Ind. Study (Alt) 

Moshe Cohen, Pre-K (co-Rep) Maria Einaudi, Ind. Study Aaron Glimme, Berkeley High 

Larry Gordon, Berkeley High (Alt) Patrick Hamill, Thousand Oaks Elisabeth Hensley, King (co-Chair) 

Melissa Kaprelian, Thous.Oaks (Alt) John Lavine, Berkeley High (Alt) Chris Martin, LeConte (co-Chair) 

Dawn Paxson, Willard Boyd Power, Emerson Shauna Rabinowitz, Jefferson 

Bruce Simon, King Ellen Weis, Longfellow (Alt) Greg Wiberg, Oxford 

P&O Committee Members Absent: 

Lea Baechler-Brabo, Oxford (Alt) Juliet Bashore, Rosa Parks (co-Rep) Lee Bernstein, Arts Magnet 



BSEP P&O Committee Minutes 2-12-13 

Official but not Adopted 

 

 2

"� ����
�#����������

Chris Martin & Elizabeth Hensley 

Co-Chair Martin said that the Program Support budget is part of the Class Size Reduction portion of 

the BSEP Measure (sections A and B).  The ULSS/RtI²
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allocation is $22,336,434.  The projected allocation to the various Resources, in accordance with 

the percentages in the Measure, is shown on the document.  Karam’s Notes/Assumptions for 2013-

14 are listed at the bottom of the handout. She noted that the 9% of the BSEP revenue is allocated 

for a combination of Professional Development, Evaluation and Technology and that the division 

among those three Resources, within the 9% can be changed. 

 

Beery noted that these numbers would be seen again as the budget moves forward for each of the 

BSEP Resources.  There will be a focus on the Class Size Reduction Resource at the next meeting. 
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Tom Prince and Jessie Luxford 

Beery introduced the item by explaining that Prince and Luxford were there to give more details 

about Neil Smith’s request for the expenditure of the old BSEP Books and Educational Materials 

Fund (Fund 6 from Measure B of 1994), which was presented to the Committee on January 29 and 

was on tonight’s agenda for action. 

 

Teacher on Special Assignment and District-wide Literacy Coach Tom Prince provided a handout: 

Common Core State Standards: Common Core “Shifts.”   Prince said that new English Language 

standards are being rolled out statewide, called “Common Core” standards. The new standards 

require substantially more non-fiction books for K-6 students, hence this request.  Schools will 

receive a baseline minimum number of books, and a per pupil basis.  Some schools may augment 

their book collections with PTA or other funds, but the baseline should be sufficient to deliver the 

reading program.  The books will be ordered in March, with delivery at the end of the year for 

placement in the classrooms for the next school year.  Recommendations of specific book titles are 

being developed now by each school’s literacy coach, with a focus on both the individual school’s 

needs, and the grade level’s needs. These books will go into classroom libraries.  Staff will also avail 

themselves of the school libraries for additional books.  

  

Jessie Luxford, Coordinator for the Berkeley High Bridge program, introduced Kimberly D’Adamo, 

Bridge teacher, Erica Gratton, Bridge mentor-tutor-advisor, and two students, Letty and Armando. 

Luxford described how the Bridge program helps students transition from middle school to high 

school, supports students in high school and helps them with eligibility to 4-yr colleges.  Bridge 

offers academic support, coaching, counseling tutoring, and advising.  In addition, the program 

supports improved communication between students, teachers, parents, and counselors.  

 

 The voluntary program is in its third year with 32 juniors, 25 sophomores and 25 freshmen. An 

important aspect of the program is Bridge students are given the use of a laptop computer for 

academic support and as an incentive to keep grades above D/F. 

 

 Leticia and Armando, two BHS juniors in the Bridge Program, described their positive experiences 

in the program.  With support, counseling, and mentoring they increased their communications 

skills with teachers and parents, and improved their grades. They received help with SAT prep 

classes, CAHSEE, and AP classes. Both students spoke about how Bridge provided a sense of 

community/family and helped with their leadership skills. 
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during the day. There are RtI2 teams at every site now so there is more support and systems in 

place this year. 

 

RtI2 can be seen as a pyramid:  Tier I: (base) All students get quality core instructional program, Tier 

II: Supplemental/ Targeted Small Group Instruction and Tier III: Intensive Individual Intervention.  

All teachers and staff work as a team in a collaborative approach to help students progress. 

Universal screening assessments are done at the beginning of the school year to provide extra 

support early and to provide teachers with a good picture of their class and what kinds of 

instruction will be effective. 

 

Teacher leaders from each school site learn RtI2 and then take the model back to their sites and 

share the information.  This builds capacity at the site level.  All RtI2 teacher leaders wrote SMART 

goals for their programs this year, with high expec


